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LYNX CATS MEET LAMBUTH SAT.
NEW MEMBERS
OF LYNX CLUB
G E T. BLAZERS
Fourteen Men Receive

Membership

COATS HERE SOON

Letter "S" Will be Given
Later

Fourteen new blazers will be seen
Oct. 12 when the new members of the
Lynx Club sally forth in their new
garb. The new members were se-
lected by a committee composed of
one faculty member of the Club and
two student members.

Men were selected for the most
part from the junior and senior
classes, only those being taken from
the sophomore class who did especial
work for the Athletic Association last
year. The committee was fair and
impartial. Sophomores of this year
will be eligible for membership next
year. Freshmen who serve the Ath-
letic Association in an official capac-
ity at any of the games will be placed
on the eligible list.

The Lynx Club's function is to
make visiting teams at Southwestern.
feel at home and welcome. It meets
trains and sees to the entertainment
of the visitors while in Memphis. The
Club also cares for visitors at the
football games, and members act as
ushers. Claude Bowen is president.

The new blazers will he the same as
used last year with one exception.
The letter "S" will not be placed on
the upper left hand pocket until after
members have earned the letter by
service in the Club. Letters will be
awarded at the close of the football
season. The blazers will be given out
this year for each athletic event. They
must be returned after each game.
This is to prevent students from
wearing them about the campus. They
will not become the sole possession
of the new men until after football
season when they can be worn at
will.

New men that have been accepted
by the club are Morris Ford, Mac-
lin Riley, Duke Moody, William
Hall, Thad Hall, Erie Howry, Dick
Monk, James Hamilton, Leroy Mont-
gomery, Harold Ohlendorf, Albert
Erskine, George Paullus, Paul Jones,
Richie Morgan. Old men returning
this year are Ogden Baine, Vern
Baumgarten, Garner Watson, Jack
DuBose, Oliver Cromwell, Herman
Bevis, Gerald Capers, Bobby Car-
penter, Thomas Drake, Horace Har-
well, William Martin, Marion Painter,.Stanford Parnell, Claude Bowen, Nate

White.

Girls Enroll In
Swimming Classes
More than sixty-five girls have

signed up for the swimming class
which the athletic department is giv-
ing for the girls every afternoon at
4:30 at the Nineteenth Century Club
pool.

Miss Louise Stratmann, physical in-
structor for the girls, has charge of
the classes. Those desiring to enroll
should see Miss Stratmann and enroll
in the business office.

The Athletic Association rents the
pool. This necessitates a charge of
three dollars a semester for every one
enrolled.

Chester Suitor
In Damage Suit

Chester Suitor, Southwestern stu-
dent, is being sued for $49,000 dam-
ages. Suitor is being sued by J. A.
Goldhammer, who. claims that a car
driven by Mrs. Goldhammer and oc-
cupied by Miss Mae Nichols and
James Harris, was struck by a car
belonging to Suitor and driven by his
brother, Charles Suitor, Sept. 3.

Suit for personal injuries received
and damages to the Goldhammer car
were filed Sept. 27.
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Albert At His Sunday Postj

-Courtesy The Press-Scimitar.
Albert Johnson, senior, at the large Pilcher Organ at Bellevue Baptist Church.

Southwestern Senior Has Made Record
for Himself as Organist and Pianist
Albert Johnson Has Had Job At School' For Four

Years As Choir Director and Pianist
Albert Johnson, president of Alpha

Tau Omega fraternity, and vice-pres-
ident of the Student Body, has made
an unusual record for himself as a
musician at Southwestern and in mu-
sical circles of Memphis.

During the three years that he has
attended Southwestern, Albert has
helped pay his way by playing the
piano at chapel programs every morn-
ing, arranging special vesper pro-
grams, organizing the choir and help-
ing with the orchestra. He is also
doing this work this year. He was
organist at Bellevue Baptist Church
during his sophomore and junior
years and will continue as organist
there this year.

Albert is a member of Omicron
Delta Kappa, honorary leadership
fraternity, member of the Student
Council. Men's Sanhedrin Council,
Men's Panhellenic Council, and the
Southwestern Christian Union.

He plays any kind of music. After
he receives his sheepskin next June he

$100 To Be Given
To Best Orator

Southwestern orators will again
participate in the state-wide oratori-
cal contest sponsored by the Tennes-
see organization of the Women's
Christian Temperance Union. One
hundred dollars is offered as the
award to the college student making
the best oration on the subject, "Eter-
nal Vigilance Is the Price of Prohi-
bition."

At least five men must participate
in the preliminaries in each college
before a representative can be se-
lected. The colleges in the state are
arranged in four groups. Each group
will hold a district contest. These
district contests will be held in Mem-
phis, Nashville, Knoxville, and John-
son City. The date will be announced
later.

A series of eliminations will take
place. The winner of Southwestern
preliminaries will enter the district
contest which will be held at Mem-
phis. The winner of the district con-
test will enter the final or state con-
test to be held in Nashville, May.
1930. The winner at Nashville will
be declared state champion and will
receive the ;100.

An oration must be no more than
twenty minutes long. Further infor-
mation may be obtained from Dr.
Lillian W. Johnson, corresponding
secretary, Tennessee W. C. T. U.,
Monteagle, Tenn., or from Dr. A. P.
Kelso, debating coach.

Dates regarding the Southwestern
contest wil be announced later.

Chi Delta Original
Original material was used in the

program of the Chi Delta Literary
Society Monday afternoon. Hazel
Edmunds read several orignal poems
and Elizabeth Williams read an origi-
nal short story. Frances Arthur,
president of Chi Delta, presided.

hopes to study abroad. He is the son
of Mr. and Mrs. J. L. Johnson of
Covington.

DRAKE IS MADE
PLAYERS HEAD

Heidelberg Resigns;
"Too Much Work"

"Too much work and not enough
time," was the reason Fritz Heidel-
berg gave for resigning as president
of the Southwestern Players, when he
handed in his resignation to the club
Wednesday morning. Thomas Drake
was elected to fill his place.

Heidelberg has been one of the
mainstays of the Players for three
years, and it is not to be understood
that he is forsaking dramatic work
entirely. He fully plans to take part
in the plays that will be given this
year. He had leading roles in "The
Successful Calamity," given last year,
and "Anthony and Anna" and "The
Whole Town's Talking" given the
year before.

Drake played leading roles in "The
Whole Town's Talking" and "The
Successful Calamity," besides many
one-act plays. Meredith Davis is
vice-president of the Players and Dick
Monk is business manager.

The entire group of Players has
been divided into six sections. Each
section will have a chairman who will
present a one-act play before mem-
bers of the club in about two weeks.
Judges will select three best plays, to
be given before the public.

Under the system outlined above
each member of the Players will re-
ceive training and experience. Fol-
lowing is a list of group chairmen:
John Hagan, Elizabeth Smith, Fritz
Heidelberg, Hazel Edmunds, Mere-
dith Davis, and Robert Sanders.

COLLEGE RULES VARSITY READY
NO DANCES ON FOR GRID TILT
WEEK NIGHTS 0 N FARGASON
Parties Must Be

On Saturday
Held Team

INCLUDE PAN HOPS NEW

Formals Must End At First
Twelve Also

The Administration Committee of
the Faculty, composed of Dean Rob-
ert W. Hartley, W. R. Atkinson, H.
J. Bassett, W. R. Cooper, F. C. Hu-
ber, R. P. Strickler and Mrs. C. L.
Townsend, announced a new rule
Tuesday to govern student parties to
be given this year.

The rule reads as follows: "The
Administration Committee voted
Sept. 28 that no parties given by any
Southwestern organization should be
given on any night but Saturday and
that no parties should be held at the
same hour of any athletic event."

Dean Hartley made the following
statement in regard to the rule, "This
rule was necessitated because of the
great number of parties that were
given last year in the middle of the
week by fraternities and sororities.
As many parties may be given on Sat-
urday night as the organizations
wish. This rule includes dances given
by the Men's Panhellenic Council.
All dances on Saturday night must
end at twelve o'clock."

The edict went into immediate ef-
fect. However, party privileges
granted before the new rule was made
known will not be withdrawn.

Fraternities and sororities must reg-
ister parties to be given by them with
Dr. Hartley in case of a fraternity
and with Mrs. Townsend in case of
a sorority.

Bible Class Will
Meet Each Sunday
The Southwestern Bible Class is

now meeting regularly on Sunday
mornings at nine o'clock in Room
100. Palmer Hall.

Dr. W. R. Cooper is in charge of
the class. He will be succeeded by
other members of the faculty after
the first six weeks of school have
passed. Drs. W. O. Shewmaker, A.
P. Kelso and E. D. McDougall will
continue the class work.

A short talk is made every morn-
ing. Special music and song services
are features of the program which
lasts only forty-five minutes, so that
students get out in time to go any
place for church they desire.

Everyone is invited to attend these
classes.

Lab Assistants
Dr. W. O. Swan has appointed lab

assistants to serve this year. They
are Ogden Baine, William Hall, Or-
ren Pickard, and Lowell Spiers. Dr.
P. N. Rhodes has appointed John
Flowers physics assistant.

AGES REVEALED
Nowlin and Ratcliff Hold Records

November will bring with it the
birthdays of Southwestern's two
youngest students. They are Garrett
Beard Ratcliff and Louise Gardner
Nowlin. Both were born in Novem-
ber, their birthdays being seven days
apart, and both are now fifteen years
old. They will pass the sixteen mark
the first of next month.

Ratcliff is a graduate of Central
high school and so is Miss Nowlin,
both in the class of 1929. The for-
mer is a pledge to Kappa Sigma fra-
ternity and the latter a pledge to Zeta
Taw Alpha sorority.

Last year Joe Wells held the rec-
ord of being Southwestern's youngest.
However, he is now well up in years.

The average age for freshmen is

eighteen. Twelve are sixteen and one
is twenty-four.

Five sophomores are seventeen and
two are twenty-two. Nineteen is the
average for the sophomores.

The oldest junior is twenty-three.
There are two eighteen-year-old jun-
iors. Juniors average twenty years,
however.

Seniors have ages running from
nineteen to twenty-seven. There are
three nineteen-year-old seniors, three
that have reached twenty-six, and one
twenty-seven.

Of the ten graduate students the
youngest is nineteen and the oldest is
thirty.

The average age of Southwestern
students is nineteen.

1 Is Light But Full
of Fight

V COACH READY

Game For New
Lynx Mentor

By JOHN REA
Coach Webb Burke will hurl his

light but scrappy: Lynx Cats into ac-
tion Saturday afternoon at three
o'clock on Fargason Field against the
Lambuth College Eagles. With the
weather a bit cooler than it has been
an ideal football day is predicted.
Burke places the burden of his hopes
in the double set of fleet, tricky
backs, as the line has not measured
up to his expectations in the practice
sessions held so far.

Saturday's encounter is Lambuth's
second start of the season, having bat-
tled Carruthersville, Mo., Junior Col-
lege to a 7-7 tie last Saturday. Billy
Vowell, Eagle half, proved his mettle
on both the offense as well as the
defense. He is a fast, scrappy back
that is hard to stop once he gets
started. Sharing the honors with
Vowell in the backfield were Walker
with his punting and plunging and
Johnson's running and passing.

For the Lynx, Lloyd very nearly
has his position at quarter cinched by
his ability to pick out the weak spots
in the opponents line and to rally the
men. Lloyd is not an exceptional ball
carrier, but this is more than made
up by his prowess at blocking and
tackling and his headwork. Hinson
and Hightower will probably start the
game at the halfway places. Both of
these men are fleet and shifty, able
passers and competent punters. High-
tower is probably the fastest man on
the squad, and his quick stride and
change of pace caused him to score
plenty for the Lynx last season, and
is capable of more scoring this year..
Hinson has not had any varsity ex-
perience, but this cannot be held
against him, for he has been showing
plenty varsity speed in recent prac-
tice sessions. Pittman will draw the
fullback role and will be the big man
in backing up the line, leading inter-
ference, and plunging the line.

Others who will probably get into
the fray are Harry Walton, the scrap-
py, hard tackling back of last year's
team. Walton is mighty light for var-
sity work, but he is an able passer, a
hard tackler and a good ball toter.
Hiram Girard and Bill Puddephat,
both fresh from the Bobcats, are an-
other pair of consistent ground-
gainers. Girard is an outstanding de-
fensive back, as is Puddephat, who is
being groomed for a fullback. Char-
lie Diehl will see plenty action this
season on account of his punting and
running. Jack Delay and Ward Har-
riss, who saw action on the freshman
team last year, are both dependable
backs in the fight for a regular berth.

The starting line will probably be
Russell and Brown on the ends,
Walker and Dettwiler at tackles, Da-
vis and Logan at the guards and
Thomason at center. Line material
is scarce, and a few injuries would
play havoc with the Lynx forward
wall. Plenty end reserves are avail-
able in the Hughes twins, and June
Davidson, but only two tackle un-
derstudies, Thomas and Hagan, are
on hand. John Porter has shown both
ability and determination lately and
will prove a ready substitute when
called upon.

Coach Burke has given a variety of
plays to his men that should easily
baffle the Eagles. Line bucks, off
tackle plays, end runs, weak side runs
and passes with a varied supply of
trick plays constitute the bag of tricks
for ground gaining.

Chi Omega's Lunch
Active members and pledges of Chi

Omega sorority will have h nch to-
gether today, at the chapter house.

____
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KATS FUR
by

JIM TOM
, ..........--- 4. >

"Remn.mber when we fist met in
the revolving door at the postoffice?"
"That wasn't the first time we

met."
"Well, that's when we began going

around together."
* * *

Then Freshman McCord wanted to
know what hotel that big building
was as he passed the Memphis Steam
Laundry.

* * *

I guess you heard about Freshman
Drake. He saw the Federal Reserve
Bank down town and wanted to know
if it was the city jail.

* * *

Elizabeth Williams says she is glad
that a freshman pulled that dumb
crack last week about the machinery
in the Publications Office, because she
was just going to ask if it wasn't a
printing press herself.

MEREDITH: DARLING WHIS-
PER SWEEIT NOTHINGS IN MY
EAR.

RASBERRY: O. K. SWEET
NOTHINGS.

Then Freshman Russell Smith
wanted to know if he could get pat-
ent leathers at the Silver Slipper.

* *

He-Were you cold coming home
last night, in that open car?

She-I'll say I was--good and cold.

CO-ED: I GO TO BED WITH
THE CHICKENS WHEN I'M AT
HOME."
DITTO: "DO THIIEY MIND?"

* * *

Doctor: "Your condition requires
that you go to bed every night be-
tween nine and ten."

Freshman: "Now Doctor, that is
just too many for one bed."

One girl: "I am through with Jim-
my."

Also a girl: "How come, dearie?"
First girl: "I heard him telling

John that he tried out Ethyl in his
Buick last night."

* * *

Her eyes were black as jet,
This charming girl I knew;

I kissed her, and her husband
Now mine are jet black, too.

* * *

came,

"Didja take your date home last
night?"

Naw, I left 'er at her house."
* * *

Lost-W. C. Rasberry's reputation
in Overton Park recently at the hands
of five co-eds.

* * *

Drunk (lying on the sidewalk): I'll
climb this wall if it takes me all
night.

* * *

'Does your fiancee know much
about automobiles?"

"Heavens, no! She asked me if I
cooled my car by stripping the
gears."

SLOAN: "1 PLA I'ED A WON-
DERFUL GAME OF GOLF THIS
AFTERNOON, I FEEL LIKE A
GOD."

PERCY: "WHY DON'7 YOU
FINISH THE SENTENCE"

* * *

"Did you hear about the terrible
accident that happened on the way to
the Scotchmen's picnic?"

"No, what was it?"
"Two taxicabs collided and fifteen

Scotchmen were hurt."
* * *

Sweet young thing: "Well I suc-
ceeded in getting some rooms today."

He: "Suite?"
S. Y. T.: "Awfully."

* * *

Frosh: "Auntie, did God make both
you and me?"

Spinster aunt: "Yes, dear."
F.: "He's doing better work lately

than He used to, isn't He, auntie?"

Timid Wife (to husband who has
fallen asleep at wheel): I don't mean
to dictate to you, George, but isn't
that billboard coming at us awfully
fast?

"Mama, if I get married when I
grow up, will I have a husband like
papa?'

"Why yes, dear," the mother said.
"If I don't get married, will I be

an old maid like Aunt Nellie?"
"Yes, dear," replied the mother.
"Well, no matter which way we go,

it's a pretty tough world for us
women,, ain't it?"

"Here, boy," growled the tight-
fitted buyer of a newspaper, "what's
this you're yelling about 'Great Swin-
dle, Sixty Victims'?"

"'Great Swindle'!" shouted the
youth, even more loudly. "Sixty-one
vktitni"
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Don't Complain, Help
The Sou'wester is the official weekly publication, of the student

body of Southwestern. Every student is a subscriber and as a
subscriber has a perfect right to make suggestions for the better-
ment of the paper. If there is something wrong or misleading in
the paper bring it to the editor and some explanation or correction
will be made.

The present staff of the paper has never worked together before,
and there are many problems to solve. Doubtless there will be
many a slip. The purpose of this article is to let everyone know
that it is not the aim of the staff to play favorites. Southwestern
is too small a school in enrollment for narrow-minded cliques to be
formed, and it is too big a school in idea for any kind of strife or
favoritism in any organization to be shown. Help the Sou'wester
in trying to eliminate mistakes. After all we're pushing or at least
we should be pushing to make Southwestern the greatest school in
the country, and this ideal will never be realized through selfish
ambition.

Objection to New Rule
The new rule of the faculty forbidding collegiate dances on any

night but Saturday has raised quite a stir on Southwestern's campus.
Students take the matter too seriously. Just as much fun can be
had dancing from eight o'clock until twelve on Saturday night as
can be had from ten o'clock until two on some other night. The
chief objection we see is that the boys will all get indigestion rush-
ing from dinner at seven o'clock to their rooms to engage in a strug-
gle with friend "tux" and still get to the dance on time. However,
time will tell.

Be There and Yell
Southwestern's f;ghtin' Lynx Cats will start the varsity football

season Saturday in the game with Lambuth. The team is out to
bring home results in every game of the season, but whether it "do
cr don't" it's the duty of every Southwesterner to be on Fargason
Field when the whistle blows. Watch where the crowd goes and
join them. There will be three cheer leaders, so display some pep.
"Win or lose," "right or wrong." according as the sayings go, it's
Southwestern and Southwestern men you're for, so don't be a
slacker, but go and yell!

Thanks For the Boost
Publicity is a great thing. The Sou'wester appreciates the ef-

forts of Dr. \V. O. Shewmaker in furthering the cause of journalism
at Southwestern.

News Bits From Other Colleges j
.g.- -..-- --.-.-.. -. )l- . ..... -* -*--

Hitch In Figures
About Collegians

BERKE EY, CALIF.-(IP)-The
opular conception that college stu-
dents are youths with their own cars
mnd lots of spending money, does not
'hitch" with the figures given out
here by the Alumni Bureau of Occu-
pations of the University of Califor-
nia, which reports that last year stu-
dents at the university earned a total
tof more than one million dollars while
taking their regular college courses.

The Bureau this year is seeking to
increase that earning power of the
students to two million dollars this
year. Five thousand students at the
school are said to be either totally or
partially self-supporting, which rep-
resents 75 per cent of the student
body.

* *

On Faculty 50 Years
AMHERST, MASS. - (IP) - Dr.

John Mason Tyler, professor emeritus
of biology at Amberst College, died
recently at the age of 78. after having
been a member of the faculty here for
half a century.

* * *

Rescue Stranded Frosh
NEW HAVEN, CONN.-(IP)-

Seekiog higher education by climb-
ing to the summit of West Rock re-
cently, two Yale fresfimen became ex-
hausted and the New Haven fire de-
partment had to go to their rescue
with a block and tackle,

Five Chinese Shot
Five Chinese youths, all in their

ten', were arrested, tried, and shot
within two hours at Shanghai re-
ccntly when they were apprehended
while distributing Communist litera-
ture. The youths were arrested in
the International Settlement, and
turned over to the police.-(I.P.)

* * *

Pass Or Fail
OBERLIN, OHIO-(Ip)---Oberlin

college h:s followed the lead of those
higher educational institutions which
have abolished the six letter grading
system. Hereafter Oberlin students
will either "pass" or "fail" and they'll
never know whether it was a pass by

"D" or an "A."

Sell Suicide Right
A well educated Vienna man has

offered to sell the film rights to his
suicide, which he is planning for the
near future. He plans to blow him-
self up with a home-made infernal
machine.-(I.P.)

Pledges Elect
Pledges of Zeta Tau Alpha soror-

ity elected officers Monday. The new
incumbents are Mary Carpenter, pres-
ident and Josephine Barker, secretary.

Theta Nu's Initiate
Theta Nu Epsilon fraternity takes

great pleasure in announcing the ini-
tiation of Elbert Huffman and Mal
coln McMillan on Sept. 28.

SCALPING
by

SHERRY-KEE
Dear Kee:
Your letter last week was of course

of great interest to me because all
news is good news. It has been so
long since I have heard any gossip
that I fairly eat it up.

Say, Kee, do you know that one
cf our fair co-eds was almost caught
in an embarrassing situation the other
day? Here's the dope. Johnny
Hagan, in the College Store, was fol-
iowing his usual course in the art of
love-making with all demonstrations
included. Well, imagine the fair dam-
sel's surprise (it was Jenny B.) when
up sprang a prof who merely said as
though to himself, "I wonder if she
will last two weeks?" Now just what
did he mean by that?

Do you know I am beginning to
think that some of us girls are dumb
after all. Saturday at the football
game when we made that grand ole
touchdown and the crowd was yelling
and whooping it up, Cordelia Jones
was heard to say, "What's all the ex-
citement about Oh, did we really
make a touchdown?" And she had
been there for the whole game, too.

I wonder who Jane Barker could
have been thinking of in English class
the other day? She kept smelling a
ione rose and appeared starry-eyed.
Bobby, are you the guilty one?

Charlotte Bruce got after Dr. Shew-
maker for taking that auto ride last
week, and she asked him if he didn't
rmember one he had had with her.
He, equal to all situations, calmly re-
plied, "Maybe not the time, but how
could 1 forget the company?' Nice
comeback.

My dear Kee. I'm afraid I'm going
to put you down on my "has been"
list, especially since I have met Gene
Shaw, a Phi Gam from Georgia Tech.
Look out, Gene.

Is Pauline Barton's foot really
hurt? If so why and how? When I
find out the real story I'll tell you.
Ihe present one sounds fishy to .me.

I he latest style on Sunday after-
noon seems to be a promenade along
the narrow and shady lanes of Park-
way. Ask Jimmie Spencer and Elmer
D)raughn how far they walked last
Sunday.

Yours,
SHERRY.

Sugar Diamond
Invented by Prof

McPHERSON, KANS.- (IP)-
Professor J. Willard Hershey, of Mc-
Pherson college, has made a real dia-
mond from sugar and iron fillings.

The man-made gem, about the size
o(f a grain of sand, was exhibited at
the meeting of the Americn Chemical
Society at Minneapolis and the scient-
,sts gathered there accepted the proof
offered by the McPherson professor
that the stone was a real diamond.

Dr. Hershey believes the day will
come when real diamonds of large
size will be manufactured for decora-
tive as well as commercial use.
I he gem was made by exerting ten

tons of pressure to the square inch on
Iure table sugar. This was done by
heating the sugar to white heat at a
temperature of 5,(000 degrees Fahren-
halt. and then, while still white hot.
dropping the mass into an ice cold
brine. The theory is that the im-
mense pressure created by such fast
cooling turned the sugar into dia-
monds. The foreign matter in the
product was then dissolved with vari-
ous acids, until only the pure, carbon
remained-carbon now in the form of
the world's most precious stone.

Spats Cause Spat
MADISON, WIS.-Warrants for

the arrest of Generose and Joe Kres-
ky. members of the University of
Wisconsin football team, were issued
at the request of Carl Reis, who
charged he was beaten by the two
men.

Reis complained that the men spoke
disparagingly of his spats when he
entered a lunchroom and attacked
him.
Th: warrants charged assault.

CONTRACT HAS
BEEN AWARDED

Annual Will Be Done In
Modern Effect

Definite work on the annual was
started Wednesday when Editor
George Booth signed the final papers
with Benson Printing Company of
Nashville. The contract for engrav-
in; was awarded to Jahn and Oilier,
engravers, of Chicago, who did the
work on the 1928 Lynx.

Contracts'were awarded to the com-
panies offering the best combination
of price and quality, and were not
made until after all companies had
had a chance to submit bids.

The 1930 Lynx will contain a larger
amount of color work this year, the
main division pages and introductory
pages being portrayed in glowing col-
ors. Campus views will be in natural
color. A modern theme will be car-
ried throughout the book, modem
campus life being illustrated in the
drawings and sketches.

Paul Jones has been appointed as-
sociate editor, and Lois Johnson art
editor. Joe Barrett will be snapshot
editor for the feature section. Editor
Booth has not announced other mem-
bers of the staff.

"Students will start having their
pictures made within the next two
weeks,' said Booth. An attempt is
being made with the photographers
to arrange to take the pictures on the
campus, thus making it more accessi-
ble to dormitory students who have
no transportation to the studio. This
will also mean that the pictures will
be finished in a shorter time.

CATALYN KS TO
FURNISH JAZZ

Students Organize Own
Orchestra

"The Catalynks", jazz orchestra
supreme of Southwestern students,
has been definitely organized and will
make its first public appearance and
announcement soon.

"The Catalynks" is a strictly jazz
orchestra and is made up of eight
pieces, banjo, three saxophones, two
trumpets, one bass and piano. Albert
Johnson and Edmund McGivaren are
the originators and organizers of the
plan. Brooks Kirk is directing.

The orchestra will syncopate at
open houses, fraternity parties and
other school social functions. If busi-
ness is good, it will play for affairs in
the city of Memphis, also.

PERSONALS
Mary Prestidge was a week-end vis-

itor of her parents at Tyconza.
Five Chi Omega's from Ole Miss,

including Mary Margaret Atkinson,
Ruth Ford, Gerald Estman, Mary
Pat Wilkins and Betty Hudson, were
in town last week the guests of Lu-
cille Work. They were accompanied
by Bob Smallwood, Lysle Bates, Bill
Eggleston. John Allen Smallwood and
James Taylor. There were several
other Ole Miss boys at East End
Saturday night.

Elizabeth Patterson, graduate in
June. 1929, is studying library work
at Drexel Institute in Philadelphia.
From all reports she likes it fine.

Ira Woodfin, student at Southwest-
ern for the past two years, is attend-
ing the University of Arkansas this
year.

I Success

Laundry, Inc.i

j LAUNDRY & DRY CLEANING

100oo Jefferson Ave.

2-3125

Campus Rep.-Harry Walton

.n....lt...~m oanen, ,

Drop In
Any time for one of our
cool, refreshing sodas!

When you are hungry try one of our
Dainty Lunches-they're great!

SOUTHWESTERN PHARMACY
"Where Friends Meet"
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, The Ballad Of Texas Bill
.r...................- - --- w- r- - . ......

BY THE TWINS
DIRGE

Oh, the Arctic land is a lonesome land
Soul-wracked and steeped in strife.

Where men are rude and women lewd,
And a man must fight for life.

Now "Peter Pan" was a dangerous
man,

And a damn good gunman, too.
No man alive with a forty-five

Could do what Pete could do.

Why any old time he could hit a
dime

At full one hundred feet.
In the Yukon land there wasn't a man

Who could shoot from the hip like
Pete.

I've seen him jump to his feet and
pump

Six shots fore the bat of an eye,
And none of the lot but hit the spot

And not a one went high.

But friend and foe in that land of
snow

Shunned him like an evil spell,
For to speak the truth, he was in

soothe
A man who'd lived in hell.

The Yukon gold had bought his soul,
And the dance hall wench's smile

Had made him sell himself to hell,
To trickery and to guile.

lie spent his days in evil ways
And trod the path of sin.

He drank his rum, livid with
Abhorred by decent men.

scum,

One bitter day there mushed his way
Into old Dawson town

A slender guy wtih sombre eye,
And moustache drooping down.

He didn't say much but his look was
such

They all steered clear of him
As they noted his gun, a slick blue

one,
And his fingers long and slim.

This '"Texas Bill" was a man of skill.
He hailed from the sunny south.

He drank his corn like he'd been born
With a half pint in his mouth.

His history was a mystery
From Dawson clear to Nome,

And no one knew but the wild sea-
mew

Where he made his lonely home.

Each Saturday night when the lights
were bright

le'd head for, the poker game.
lie shot dice in that land of ice,

But at poker wide was his fame.

Now these two guys cast loving eyes
On the lady known as Lou.

You've heard the tale of this female
In the "Shooting of Dan McGrew."

CAMPUSNEWS
Janice Coke and Lois Johnson, Zeta

Tau Alpha's and juniors, took a lit-
tle sojourn last week-end down in
Mississippi. They visited Berry Stev-
ens at Senatobia.

Roger Wright and Malcolm Gib-
bons, Beta Sigma's, saw the Vandy-
Ole Miss'game at Nashville. They
drove up in Cleo.

Geneva Jones, Zeta Tau Alpha
pledge and resident of Evergreen
I lall, journeyed to her home at New-
bern, Tenn., last week-end.

President Charles E. Diehl attended
the meeting last week of the Nashville
Presbytery which was held at Clarks-
ville.

Prof. and Mrs. Ernest Haden of
Chicago were visitors on the campus
last week. Prof. I-laden was former
French instructor here. He was suc-
ceeded by his brother, Prof. Eric G.
Haden.

Ruth Harris, resident of Evergreen
hall, visited home folks at Holly
Grove last week-end.

Eugene Shaw, Phi Gamma Delta,
is a sophomore and a transfer stu-
dent from Georgia Tech. His home
is Memphis. According to what
Sherry has to say this week in her
letter, Gene has already made friends.

Frances Owings, Chi Omega and
freshette last year, is attending Guns-
ton Hall in Washington, D. C, this
year.

Former Southwestern students that
have matriculated at U. T. doctors
this year have been in the grand rush
for the past two weeks deciding what
medical frat to pledge. Those pledged
to Phi Chi fraternity are Harold
Avent, Raymond McCalla and "Pete"
Melvin. Avent and McCalla are
Members of Kappa Alpha social fra-
ternity, and Melvin is a member of
Beta Sigma. Moore Moore, a Kappa
Alpha, plldgidaIpha Kapp m n Kappa
at medical school. ,

Josephin Ellingtdn,' pha Omicron

Now Lou was fair with raven hair,
Indeed a bonny prize,

With sparkling glance that did en-
hance

Her bella donna eyes.

Right from the start Bill won her
heart,

To Pete's intense dismay,
Whose hatred grew as such will do

More bitter every day.

Until at length with all his strength
He vowed he'd win her hand.

He swore he'd kill this "Texas BTll"
Or drive him from the land.

And so one night in the murky light
Of the Malamute saloon

The two men met to pay the debt
To the pistols' lively tune.

The roulette wheel of wood and steel
Gave forth a steady click,

Whilst drunken guys with bleary eyes
Conversed in voices thick.

A cloud of smoke like an inky cloak
Infested all the room

And like a pall it hung o'er all
And gave an air of gloom.

While at the bar from near and far
The miners thronged about.

With revelry and deviltry
They raised the drunken shout.

Bill and his money were pouring
honey

To hard-boiled lady Lou,
When red-eyed Pete mushed up the

street
To pay young Bill his due.

He crossed the door of the dance hall
floor;

Then face to face with Bill,
And poor Lou screamed as his pistol

gleamed
And his gun leaped out to kill.

But Bill's gun flashed like a dog whip
lashed

On the frozen Arctic snow,
And Pete's gun spat like a wounded

cat
But he was a second slow.

His red eyes blazed, his hand he
raised,

And just before he fell
He spoke out low, intense and slow,

"We'll fight it out in hell."

Then with a groan he fell down prone
Upon the filthy floor,

And by his feet they dragged out Pete
Right through the bar-room door.

DIRGE
Oh, the Arctic land is a lonesome

land,
Soul-wracked and steeped in strife;

Where men are rude and women lewd
And a man must fight for life.

Pi and student at Southwestern last
year, has spent the first two weeks
of school here with friends. She left
the first of the week for her home in
Greenwood, Miss. However, she left
the word that her return would be on
the date of the first Panhellenic.

Mary Belle Thomason, Kappa
Delta and graduate of Southwestern,
was seen rambling around the campus
Tuesday with some of her sisters.

Dr. W. R. Cooper, Harvey Creech,
Leon Mapes and Russell Brigance
spent Sunday in Holly Springs, Miss.

Mary McNamara was the guest of
Mary Love Banks Saturday. This is
Mary Love's senior year at South-
western. She was a transfer year be-
fore last from Goucher. She is a
member of Alpha Phi sorority.

Ruth Harris, Evergreen Hall resi-
dent, journeyed down Red Banks way
last Saturday afternoon, and spent
the week-end with her mother and
dad.

Mary Carpenter skipped from
Evergreen Hall Saturday and spent
the week-end with friends in town.

Allison Cole, Chi Omega from Am-
ory, was thrilled this week when her
mother came to see her at Evergreen
Hall.

Perry Bynum, Kappa Sigma, has
returned to school. Perry is a jun-
ior this year. He is a star member
of the Lynx track squad.

H. P. Drake of Ripley, Ohio, was
the guest this week of his two sons,
Thomas Drake and Harvey Drake.

Jim High, Jink Joyner, Eldridge
Lilly and Lorinne Mitchell spent the
week-end in Tupelo.

THE SOU'WESTER

CLASS WILL BE
HELD AT NIGHT

Dr. Kelso Will Teach
Public Speaking

Something new in Southwestern's
schedule was begun Tuesday night
when the first night class of public
speaking students was held by Dr. A.
P. Kelso in Palmer Hall.

The class was organized this year
to fill a need for those students who
wanted the course and were unable to
get it in the day time, as well as to
offer extra credit to those that wanted
it.

Class work begins at 7:30 each
Tuesday night and lasts for two
hours. Instruction in voice produc-
tion, gesture and platform presence
is given. Preparation of speeches and
debates is included in the course.
The class is open to anyone besides
students from Memphis who is not a
student at Southwestern and who
wishes to enroll in the course.
Two hours credit towards a de-

gree will be given to those passing
the course successfully. Those who
have taken public speaking I and 2
are not eligible for the night class.

KAPPA DELTA'S
FETE PLEDGES

A collegiate party was given Thurs-
day night by Kappa Delta sorority
in honor of the new pledges. Danc-
ing was enjoyed by a large number
of the college crowd.

The following is a list of pledges
and their dates: Elizabeth Alley and
Willie Rasberry, Martha Bancroft
and Schuyler Lowe, Phyliss Brownell
and Marion Painter, Elmer Draughan
and Horace Harwell, Mary Moore
and Bill Daniels, Mary Woosley and
Enoch Webb, Golden Seats and John
Hagan, Helen Pointer and Jimmie
Hamilton, Virginia Finch and
Thomas Drake, Marjorie Peeples and
Ward Harris, and Martha Lovett
Tabb and Reeves Manker.

SEWANEE TIGER
WINS FIRST ONE

Sewanee Purple Tigers made a fine
early season showing last week when
they defeated Tennessee Polytechnic
Institute, score 46 to 0. The Tigers
used a brilliant aerial attack and a
revised version of the triple pass. The
Tigers gained at will and gained a
total yardage of over four hundred
yards from scrimmage. Sewanee and
the Lynx grapple on Fargason Field
November 9.

If you're so clever, lets hear you
give me a sentence with the word
diver."

"I love my girl so much I'd diver."

.-- - - - - - -

If You Want the Pick of
Laundry Service Call

1693 LAMAR
Phone 7-1746

Bill Walker, Campus Rep.
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YELLOW CAB
PHONE 8-2121

5 Can Ride for Price of I
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WALK, RUN OR RIDE

To i

RUSTIC INN
For

Sandwiches and Cold
Drinks

2374 Summer Ave.

GREEK LETTERS FOR YOUR CAR!
REASONABLE PRICES

Place Orders With
SCHUYLER LOW
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Freshettes Give
Chapel Operetta

Grand opera made its bow to South-
western Monday when more than
thirty freshettes staged a program.
At the command of the omnipotent
Sanhedrin they made the walls of
Hardie Auditorium resound with a
more or less harmonious burst of
song.

The plot had to do with the mis-
fortunes of a hero, a shero, a villian,
a vamp, and a lamp post. From all
accounts, the acting was done with
consummate skill. The chorus,
which also constituted living curtains,
caused much comment-favorable
and otherwise. It is recorded that
they flew off key only 59 times.

Southwestern dramatic critics de-
clare that the Southwestern Players
will have close rivals in the talented
freshettes, who were greeted with
cheers and shouts from the peanut
gallery.

COLLI NS-M ERCERE
Virginia Mercere, daughter of Mr.

and Mrs. Edward Lewis Mercere, and
Harold B. Collins, son of Mr. and
Mrs. William A. Collins of Sedalia,
Mo., were married Thursday evening
at the home of the bride.

Both the bride and the groom are
former students at Southwestern.
Miss Mercere is a member of Alpha
Omicron Pi sorority, and Mr. Collins
is a member of Pi Kappa Alpha fra-
ternity. They will spend their honey-
moon in Washington. When they re-
turn they will be at home to their
friends at 1399 Agnes Place.

1

7jANCE Saturday i
WNight
At the

EAST END GARDENS I
BRING HER OUT!

Under the Supervision of Southwestern Students

DELICIOUS DRINKS

DAINTY THINGS TO EAT

11:30 A. M. to Midnight

The

Alamo
ON POPLAR PIKE

5 Blocks East of Parkway

Park Your Car In
NORTH YARD-EAST YARD-WEST YARD OR SOUTH YARD

TAIL INSIDE

4

JOURNAL WILL
APPEAR TWICE

Book To Be Improved
In Quality

A proposition to limit the Journal,
Southwestern's literary magazine, to
two issues a year was discussed by
members of the Student Council
Monday.

The English department of South-
western and Frances Arthur, editor
of the Journal, proposed the plan.
The same amount of money now used
on the magazine would still be used.
However, the Journal would be
greatly increased in size, and the
beauty and quality of workmanship
would be greatly improved.

Heretofore the Journal has ap-
peared quarterly, but the quality of
the paper and cover was not the best
because of limited funds. Under the
new plan both the literary work and
the beauty in make-up would be
greatly improved.

The Student Council approved the
proposition, and left the matter up
to Dr. A. T. Johnson's approval.

dr. shewmaker: and what parable
do you like best?

frosh: the one about the multitude
that loafs and fishes.

i Craig's Confectionery
i Successor to

Oliver's Confectionery I
Sandwiches a Specialty j

Corner Cooper and Madison j

AT THE PARTY

Serve

SCLOVER FARMS
Q I ICE CREAM Q
INDIVIDUAL MOULDS

CENTER BRICK

j Ask Dr. McLaren at
| Southwestern Pharmacy

for prices

I Enjoy Clover Farms Ice

I Cream at Southwestern
j Supply Store and at

I Southwestern
Pharmacy

Ioo 0
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First Work-Out
Of Track Squad

Is Satisfactory
Coach Rasberry Wears

a Smile; Likes the
Prospects

After just one week's practice,
Coach W. C. Rasberry is wearing a
smile of satisfaction at the showing
that the Lynx three-milers have made.
Strengthened by Perry Bynum, ace
of last year's cross country team, re-
turning to Southwestern, Rasberry
feels confident that a banner season
is in store for his charges. Tlhe Red
and Black trotters' first meet will
probably be the Y. M. C. A open
three-mile race. Lynx runners eas-
ily won both the team trophy and
first and second places in the meet
sponsored by the "Y" last fall over a
field of 35 of the best distance run-
ners in this vicinity. No other meets
have been definitely arranged to date,
but at least two dual meets will be
on the schedule.

Bynum and Wright at present seem
to be the mainstays for the coming
season, but they will be pushed hard
by several members of last year's
varsity and freshman squads. Mc-
Millan and Huffman are both game
runners and showed enough grit last
year with the Bobcats to make them
good varsity material. Others out for
the varsity are Spencer, Gibbons,
Caltagirone, Webb, Ford. Cromwell,
and Cobb.

Only five freshmen have reported
for practice, but they have made a
very creditable showing. Levitch,
Drake, Brown, Shinault and Mc-
Gaughran constitute the hopes for
the Bobcats. No meets for them have
been arranged, and it is doubtful if
any will be. They will be eligible to
run in the "Y" meet, but no others,
as they will be against conference
teams.

15 NEW VOICES
IN GLEE CLUB

Recital and Programs to
Be Given

Southwestern's Glee Club is enter-
ing upon what promises to be its big-
gest and most successful year. It has
recruited some new members from the
freshman class and is greatly in-
creased in size.

More than thirty-five men tried
out for membership last week before
a committee of judges, composed of
Prof. Eric G. Haden, director; Ma-
rion Painter and Fritz Heidelberg.
Fifteen men were accepted.

A recital will probably be given
this year and special programs will be
given from time to time. Officers" of
the club this year are Painter, presi-
dent; Thad Hall, secretary-treasurer;
Charles Simmons, business manager.

Those who have been accepted into
membership are Garret Ratcliff, John
Mosby, Rodney Mills. first tenor;
Bill Wright, Harvey Creech, Henry
Brown, Ernest Joyner, second tenor;
John Gant, Harvey Drake, Milton
McCord, Albert Ford, first bass; John
Rea, Lem Banks, Roger Breytspraak,
Rollins Goldsby, second bass.

Frosh Wants To
Buy Sanhedrin

"Oh, no, sir, I didn't do that," said
Freshman John Mosby tremulously
when he was called before the high
disciplinary body of upperclassmen
last week. He was charged with in-
subordination and failure to obey the
edict of the Sanhedrin Council. He
was taught to mend his ways. Fresh-
man Mosby was the first one to meet
the 1929-30 session of the Sanhedrin.

Freshmen William Jones and
Charles Plummer were instructed in
ways and means of retaining a farmer
straw hat upon their heads.

Frosh Douglas Brown offered re-
sistance when he learned that the
Sanhedrin was not for sale. "I am
so sorry," quoth he as his face
frowned in disappointment.

Freshmen Clough Eaton and Har-
old High were also accused of insub-
ordination. Sentence was made.

H ENDRIX ADOPTS
NAM ES & SLOGANS

Students and faculty members at
Hendrix-Henderson College, located
at Conway, Ark., have been gradually
adopting new names for all the stu-
dent and college organizations, since
the name of the school was changed
last spring when Flendrix College and
Henderson-Brown College consoli-
dated.

The Lynx play Hendrix-Henderson
itn football November 16 on Fargason
FPid.

Thirty Students Transfer From
Other Schools to Southwestern

Sophomore Class
Juniors Get

Sophomores seem to prefer South-
western. At any rate, the sophomore
class of this year boasts more trans-
fer students than any of the other
classes, its quota being 17. Next
come the juniors, with 11I, while the
seniors have two. There are six spe-
cials.

Among the sophs is Francis Marion
May, formerly of Emory University,
whose home is at Delhi, La, and Wil-
liam Shinault, Lnion University, who
hails from Somerville, Tlenn. William
Dallas Spencer of Memphis comes
from U. T1.

Martha Lovett Tabb of Houston,
Miss., used to attend M. S. C. W.
Charles Richardson Horton of Alice-
ville, Ala., transfers from the Univer-
sity of Ala. Geneva Jones, of New-
bern. Tlenn. comes from M. S. Col-
lege at Holly Springs.

Wilena Patricia Lanning of Mem-
phis attended Iowa State University
last session. Sarah Gray of Memphis
deserted Lambuth College for her
home town this year. James Lewis
Harrison, also of Memphis, comes
from Sewanee.

Dick Carmack Herring of Arling-
ton transferred from Vanderbilt. Es-
telle de Franchesi of Memphis went
to Normal last year. Walter Hendrix
Faust last attended Jonesboro A. &
M. lie lives at Beebe, Ark. Virgin-
ia Finch, a Memphis girl, transferred
from Sweet Briar College. Milly Fry,
another Memphian, came from New-
comb.

Elizabeth Stanley Beasley and
Hlelen Porter Brown are both Mem-
phians. The former transferred from
Goucher, while the latter comes from
University of Chattanooga. Norman
Harry Champlin, from the University
of Michigan, claims Buffalo, N. Y.,
as his home town.

Now for the juniors. John Alex-
ander Chambliss, Jr., of Lookout
Mountain, Tenn., drilled at Virginia
Military Institute last term. Nona
Elizabeth Alley of Memphis spent
last year at Henderson-Brown. Mary
Linn Carpenter hails from Mobile.
She attended Alabama College before
coming to Southwestern.

The University of Michigan lost
another student in Miles Allen Free-
man of Conastota, N. Y. Martha Mc-
Ferrin of Collierville, Tenn.. comes
from Centenary College. Mary Otey
McKellar. of Memphis, attended Co-
lumbia University last year. Jennie
Burford Puryear, also of Memphis,
transferred from Randolph-Macon.

Another former M. S. C. W. student
is Lorinne Rogers Mitchell of Tupelo.
Blanche Lansing of Newton, Miss.,
comes from Clarke Memorial College.
Eleanor Tucker of Memphis transfer-
red from Brenau, and Mary Harriet
Woosley of Paragould, Ark., from

Sanhedrin Gives
Lessons To Girls

The freshettes are being suppressed!
Those giddy young ladies who

flaunted their defiance in the face of
the Sanhedrin held a session with the
august members of that body from
which they emerged much sadder and
wiser.

In order to restrain any freshettes
who might have disrespectful incli-
nations, the Woman's Sanhedrin
Council summoned some fifteen girls
to appear before it after chapel on
Tuesday, October I. Punishment was
meted out for sundry offenses such
as failure to attend the first freshman
football game, to wear baby caps and
long dresses, or to carry a potato in
a spoon.

There is a lack of any meek and
lowly spirit among the freshettes, but
some of them showed great dramatic
ability in the heart-rending scene
from Grand Opera which they pre-
sented at the close of the chapel ex-
ercises on September 30. The high
priestess hopes that they may some
day become quite proper co-eds.

K. K. K. Established
K. K. K. is a firmly established or-

ganization at Hampden-Sydney Col-
lege, Hampden-Sydney, Va. Every
student is an active member. It is
not a secret organization and no hood
is worn. The three K's mean Keep
Kampus Klean.

Cheers Increased
Will Ed Covington, student at the

University of Kentucky and captain
of the Wildcat football team, had a
new honor bestowed upon him last
week. That was the name of "papa."
The U. K. cheering section is reported
to have increased one hundred fold.

She: "I see by the paper that Babe
Ruth walked twice today."

Another: "Gosh, she should be more
careful with whom she rides."

Gets Seventeen
Eleven; Seniors

Additions;
Two

Belhaven College, at Jackson, Miss.
Those transfers in the senior class

are Mary Moore. Helena, Ark., who
transfers from Central College at
Conway; and Olive Walker, of
Springfield, Ky., formerly of Mary-
ville College.

The specials are: Laura Harrison
Davis of Tenoir. N. C. who last at-
tended St. Mary's at Raleigh; Allie
Love of Memphis former student at
Wesleyan College; Eugene Adelbert
Shaw, Memphian, transfer from Geor-
gia Tech; Alice Adeline Stout, an-
other Memphian, from Swarthmore
College; Mrs. Ruth Pankratz, also of
Memphis. who comes from the Uni-
versity of Kansas; and Paul Sylves-
ter Hein of Memphis, who last en-
gaged in the sacred pursuit of learn-
ing at De Paul University, Chicago.

.

FROSH TRAVEL
FOR NEXT TILT

Two Weeks in Which to
Prep

With the Bobcats idle for the next
two weeks, Wes Adams, Frosh
mentor, will have ample opportunity
to smooth out the rough places that
showed up in last week's fray with
T. M. I. Both the offense and the
defense of the freshman machine need
grooming, and frequent scrimmage
sessions and dummy tackling are ex-
pected for the Cats during the com-
ing weeks. FThe youngsters have not
yet played together enough to per-
form as smoothly as they are capable.
and the game last week served to
give them more confidence in each
other, for even in defeat, the Bob-
cats made a mighty good showing.

With High, Joyner, Wenzler, Har-
riss, and a host of other backfield
material on hand, a crew of fast,
passing, punting, and tackling backs
should be able to make consistent
gains against all their rivals of the
season. The beef combined with
speed on the forward wall with a lit-
tle more practice, will mete out regu-
lar doses of grief to their opponents.
Wilson and Perrett exhibited plenty
of football ability on their wings, as
did McCormack on guard.

The Bobcats travel to Cleveland,
Miss.. October 12 to meet the Delta
State Teachers College eleven for the
second encounter of the year.

SPORT LIGH--TS

George Hightower, better known as
"Snookums,' is again after the cov-
eted title of the laziest man out for
football. He just about has the other
contestants cowed, but a few are still
hanging on, trying to dislodge him
from his lofty perch .... By the
way, Bill Walker and Ed Dettwiler
are showing the old men some new
tricks about this man's game called
football. They are both products of
Wes Adams' 1928 Bobcat eleven .
When you start passing out the hon-
ors among the Lynx gridders this
year, don't overlook the scrappiness
of both ends, Russell and Brown.
They are in there with every ounce
of them fighting for the honor of
Southwestern. . . Charlie Diehl
must have been booting watermel-
ons around all summer, because that
boy certainly is putting a mean toe
under that old pigskin. .. . Meeks
linson, another product of Dyers-

burg, has quit slinging sundaes at the
corner drug store, and is in much
better condition than he was last sea-
son. It certainly looks bad!

Stylus Meets and Eats
"All Quiet On The Western Front"

by Eric Maria Remarque, was the
book reviewed by John Hagan Tues-
day night at the first meeting of the
Stylus Club of Sigma Upsilon in the
Bell Room of Hugh M. Neely Hall.
Erie Howry talked on "The Case of
Sergeant Grisha." Thad Hall gave a
review of "Rough Justice," by C. E.
Montague. Abe Fortas is president
of the club.

Chi Delta Phi
Chi Delta Phi literary sorority will

meet at the home of Frances Arthur
Oct. 9 to read papers which candi-
dates have written for membership.
Invitations to write for the society
were issued to nineteen girls last week.

Improve Stadium
Sliding doors have been built across

the cinder track in the stadium, so
that gate crashers may be kept out
during football games. When track
meets are held the doors will be
pushed back out of the way.

Bobcats Lose
Game In Last

Minute Play

Harold High Is Star of
Bobcat Team

Southwestern Bobcats met defeat in
their first start of the year at the
hands of T. M. I. in a closely contested
tilt at Fargason Field last Saturday.
In true dime novel style, a T. M. I.
back snagged a pass in the last min-
ute of the game and raced over the
line to tie the score. On try for
extra point, the Tupelo Colonels
bucked the line for the much needed
three yards and victory, the game
ending at that moment with the score
board showing 13 to 12 in favor of
the visitors.

Harold High proved the star of the
game with his ball carrying, tackling,
and head work. Time after time
High would snatch a punt, then weave
his way through the invaders by every
known trick of a well trained back.
Perrett at right end played a stellar
game and caused Tupelo much grief
on his side of the line. Carson on
left tackle hit his stride in the second
half and played a steady game for the
rest of the battle.

Black carried off the individual
honors for the visitors by his spec-
tacular running and passing. Rich-
ardson, A. Daly, and Lawhorn shared
honors with the fleet Black for the
Colonels.

University Park
Barber Shop

Haircut 40c Shave 20c

613 N. McLean

-- O-O O

For Snappy Service
and

Pleasing Work

University Park
Cleaners

7-5851 613 N. McLean

Campus Representatives
"Red" Shaw, Jimmie Spencer

STUDENTS,
ATTENTION!

For self-supporting
students desiring fas-
cinating remunera-
tive work, either
temporary or perma-
nent, may I suggest
that students of both
sexes have earned
scholarships and cash
sufficient to defray
all college expenses
representing national
magazine publishers.
If interested, write or
wire for details.

M. A. STEELE
Natiosl Orgaiaer
5 Columbus Circle

NEW YORK, N. Y

= 7 -- 2 - Z---- -- c-

HINES IS NEW
CHEER-BOY

Byram and Murphy Are
Assistants

"Peewee" Hines, James Byram and
"Chick" Murphy were elected last
week as Lynx cheer leaders. "Pee-
wee" is head man and will lead all
parades and student demonstrations
at football games and other athletic
events.

Murphy and Byram will act as as-
sistants. These three men were se-
lected by members of the Lynx Club
out of a number that had presented
themselves for the job, which was left
vacant by the graduation of Harold
Avent and the failure of Allen laden
to return to school.

Pep meetings have been held in
preparation for the opening game
Saturday. Some good yelling is ex-
pected. It is thought that there will
be at least one bonfire this year.

SPENCER'S
Drive-It-Yourself System

i Cooper and Madison

Special Rates to Students

Chryslers-New Fords

PHONE 7-3646

50 Miles for $5.00

WE DELIVER CARS
Phone Any Time

.IOOcO o. ., (

STARTING SATURDAY

GL ORIA
SWANSON

In

"The Trespasser"
ALL-TALKING

United Artists Picture
The most dramatic role of her
career in an ultra-modern
story.

ART HAYS
At the Organ

Richard

DIXIn
"THE LOVE

DOCTOR"
ALL-TALKING

Paramount Picture
5--BIG ACTS--5

Featuring
OKLAHOMA BOB ALBRIGHT

And Company
"Exponents of Good Cheer"

(MON., TUES., WED.)
MARGARET CHURCHILL

"PLEASURE
CRAZED"

ALL-TALKING
Fox Movietone

(THURS., FRI., SAT.)
LOIS MORAN

and
TOM PATRICOLA

in

"Words al ic"
ALL-TALIGO
Fox Movletone

THE PLACE TO MEET

GOOD THINGS TO EAT!

WES GUNTHER'S
I TERRACE FOUNTAIN
i INCORPORATED

Just Across From Overton Park Picnic GroundsI _ _ _ _ _ _ _

i


